RPC phone conference 10/12/2003

Present at CERN: M.Della Negra, A.Sharma, S.Qian, I.Crotty, H.Hoorani, G.Iaselli and W.Van Doninck

Connected: K.Lee, S.Park

Summary:

The progress of the RE project was reviewed and updated.

· The hot melt facility is ready in Korea and seems to perform well. The company does the final optimization. Kodel is ready to start mass production of FW RPC gas gaps. Walter pointed out the updated production scheme taking into account the first batch of bakelite that will be delivered to Korea. This gas gap production schedule is attached in .ppt format.

· Pino contacted GT to find out the latest status of the bakelite batch. The bakelite of the two large boxes has already been cleaned. By the middle of next week the remaining sheets will have been processed and the bakelite batch, enough for RE1/2, RE1/3, RE2/2 and RE2/3 for one end cap, will be ready for shipment to Korea. The shipment is handled by CERN (Matti Tiirakari) from Rome to Korea and then back to CERN with the RE2/2 and RE2/3 parts transiting through Pakistan. Korea has to urgently agree with the terms spelled out by Matti for the shipment to proceed. S.Park promised to transmit this agreement.

· The order from Pakistan for the FEB’s has so far not reached the Italian provider. This matter is extremely urgent since there is a lead time (ordering components, VLSI testing etc…) prior to FEB production and delivery. Hafeez explained the small difference between the two offers (due to inclusion of adaptor boards) that may have confused the Pakistani funding agency. He nevertheless was promised the order to be out before the end of this year. Phone contact was taken with Tariq Solaija who confirmed that the full order (1400 FEB’s) would be issued before the end of the year. Only by ordering the full amount would the price offer remain at 106 Euro per FEB because of bulk purchasing of the components. This matter will be revisited early next year to make sure FEB production can start. For the RE1 station it is mandatory that FEB’s start arriving at CERN from early May onwards. The adaptor boards, connecting the strips to the FEB, require labour intensive mounting and should be delivered much sooner. Since these PCB’s contain no components, Pino believes that they can be processed in a few weeks once the order is in.

· Sijin confirmed that the RE1/2 mechanics is on its way to Marseille. Once gas gaps arrive from Korea, there seems to be no show stopper to start the mechanical assembly of these detectors. Testing them is of course dependent upon the availablity of adaptor boards and FEB’s. 

Next RPC phone conference

On Wednesday 7/1 at 9:00 


Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year
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